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311 calls are largely driven by grass cuts. Because grass has been growing 

slowly in the winter months, calls have dropped considerably. 
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The Office of Information Technology and Innovation will work with Code 

Enforcement to identify what needs to be done to deal with each case with 

outstanding address issues. 
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Researchers have been instructed to identify cases that involve relatively 

simple research, while not ignoring key cases with more difficult research. Code 

Enforcement anticipates that the number of cases researched will increase 

during the next few months as new cases as 4 new title researchers are hired, 

bringing the total staff to 10 researchers. 
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Inspections were lower than usual in February because of days lost due to 

weather and temporary staff shortages. 

13 



Code Enforcement has an inspection plan to target the 174 new cases that are 

awaiting an inspection. 
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With a shortened deadline for providing notice to property owners, Code 

Enforcement has been facing an issue with mailing hearing notices in a timely 

manner. This has affected the number of hearings that can be scheduled. 
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The number of properties brought into compliance was low in February because 

of the small number of hearings. This is expected to improve as the number of 

hearings increases. 
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Both the FEMA and SDER contracts have been completed. There are 20 cases 

ready for demolition with the new FEMA contractor, as well as a number of 

cases that will go to the SDER demolition queue. 
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Once a property has been referred, it will be cut on a regular rotation until Code 

Enforcement notifies NORA otherwise. 
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The 6 cases that were not accepted for title research and ownership errors are 

related to the issues with Code Enforcement’s mailing system that have slowed 

the number of hearings. 
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Code Enforcement will look into the properties in the “No Bid, Next Step TBD” 

cases and determine a more effective method to make decisions about 

properties that initially fail to sell at a Sheriff’s Sale. 
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Code Enforcement anticipates that the number of properties that fail to sell at a 

Sheriff’s Sale will continue to decrease with a stronger real estate market and a 

more strategic decision making process regarding which properties to sell. 
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NORA reported that the properties returned to commerce in March will be low, 

as most closings from the previous auction and the Lot Next Door program are 

mostly complete. This number will increase in subsequent months as NORA 

has an auction scheduled for March 29th, where they will be auctioning 138 

properties. 
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The number of units rented through the NSP2 program increased substantially 

in March due to completion of a large development on 2101 Louisiana Ave. 
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The Office of Community Development (OCD) reported that they have 

distributed $33 million in commitments through the soft second mortgage 

program. This represents approximately two-thirds of the total allocation. OCD 

will be evaluating the current set of candidates to determine how much longer 

the program will be able to run. 
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